

July 11, 2019

PO BOX 5000 STN A 200 BRADY STREET SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

CP 5000 SUCC A 200, RUE BRADY SUDBURY ON P3A 5P3

705.671.2489

www.greatersudbury.ca www.grandsudbury.ca

Re: Petition - Stop sign on Algonquin Road at Billiard's Way

At the Operations Committee meeting of July 8, 2019 Councillor McIntosh submitted a petition to the Deputy City Clerk requesting that a stop sign be placed on Algonquin Road at Billiard's Way.

Please be advised that this petition has been forwarded to the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure for review. It is the department that receives the petition who is responsible for communicating which of the following five paths they may choose:

- The Senior Management Member may direct administrative action be taken to resolve or respond to the matter in question;
- 2. The Senior Management Member may seek further information from the originators of the petition, which might include a meeting etc.;
- The Senior Management Member may report back to Council with a report for information or action;
- 4. The Senior Management Member may bring back a report recommending a new policy or new financial resources; or
- 5. May advise that no further action will be taken at this time.

For further information please contact Viv Gibbons at 705-674-4455, extension 4290 or viv.gibbons@greatersudbury.ca.

Yours truly.

Adam Kosnick

Manager of Regulated Services/Deputy City Clerk

cc: Council Members

PETITION

Request to the Greater City of Sudbury

We the Residents of Billiards Way, Ward 9

(Please identify the petitioners in general terms. For example, residents of Ward #, residents of Street Name, residents of Community Name, residents of the City of Greater Sudbury)

Briefly state the matter or argument in support of your petition. (This statement must appear at the top of each page on which you collect signatures.)

Billiards Way is a relatively new street that Dalron has been developing over the past 4 years. It has become heavily populated with families with kids and dogs, often of which need to cross Algonquin Road. Where Billiards way meets Algonquin Road, there is a hill, making it difficult for kids, dog walkers and drivers to cross or turn left onto Algonquin. Traffic is constant and heavy at times, and ALWAYS FAST! As I considered my request of either a cross walk vs. a stop sign, the decision was an easy one - last year, there was a crosswalk put in at Algonquin and Trail view - this has not slowed down drivers, nor does it give the pedestrian the right of way. I would have been hit if I weren't aware of the car that wasn't slowing down while I waited to cross. In my efforts to get this petition signed, EVERY house was in support, thanking me for taking the initiative in doing this, because it's well over due. I heard stories about high school kids almost getting hit by cars; one dog owner is \$4000 in debt because her dog was hit by car at our intersection; parents have told me that they've directed their kids to walk out through the (inactive) construction site to get to Holy Cross/St. Benedict's HS, just to avoid crossing Algonquin! I wish I could have taken videos of all my encounters with these strangers/neighbours to help explain to you the NEED for this request. It is very dangerous to cross the street at Billiards way & Algonquin Road, and we request a STOP sign to make this a three way stop before any one else gets hurt. Note: Someone from each household of every home with the exception of two have signed this petition. The two

missing never seemed to be home when I was out getting signatures.

State the specific request for action you wish Council to undertake.

We, the residents of Billiards way, plead to have a STOP sign put in place ON Algonquin Road AT Billiards way, therefore making it a 3 way stop. The traffic on Algonquin road would be required to STOP before passing by Billiards way.

Name and contact information of the Petition Spokesperson or Principal Petitioner.

Name:

Email:

Residential Address:

Daytime Telephone Number

Name of Petition Spokesperson or Principal Petitioner

June 6, 2019

Briefly state the matter or argument in support of your petition. (This statement must appear at the top of each page on which you collect signatures.)

We, the residents of Billiards way, plead to have a STOP sign put in place ON Algonquin Road AT Billiards way, therefore making it a 3 way stop. The traffic on Algonquin road would be required to STOP before passing by Billiards way.

Here follows the Signatures

Name	Addresses	Signatures
(Please print first and last name)	(Your residential address in the City of Greater Sudbury)	(Only original signatures are permitted. If signing on behalf of a business or organization, you should indicate if you are the owner, president

Please be advised the original petition is available for viewing at the Clerk's Services Department at 200 Brady, 2nd floor, Sudbury

Notice of Collection and Consent

Personal information on this form is collected under the authority of section 28(2) of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act for the purpose of informing City Council as to your views of a matter over which Council has the power to act. This information will not be used by the City for any purpose other than to ensure it meets Council's requirements for a valid petition and to ensure contact with the spokesperson or principal petitioner. Once submitted to Council, this petition becomes a public document and is available for viewing. Questions relating to the collection and use of this information may be directed to the Deputy City Clerk at clerks@greatersudbury.ca